

Brockley Rise Forest Hill London SE23 1NH Tel: 020 8690 1416

Fax: 020 8690 6349

Email: admin@stillnessjs.lewisham.sch.uk Website: www.stillnessjs.lewisham.sch.uk

## 'Our Best at all Times'

Headteacher: Mrs Mitzi Nichol

29 September 2023

## Dear Y4 Parents and Carers

As part of our Science and Topic units this term, a trip has been arranged for Y4 to visit the Science Museum, on **Friday 6 October 2023**. During our trip, the children will have a chance to take part in a science workshop called "It takes Guts" which will explore the different parts of the digestive system. After lunch, the children will then visit the IMAX screen to watch a 3D film linked to our Frozen Kingdoms topic.

We will be walking from school to Honor Oak Park Station. Then we will travel on a train and tube to reach the Science Museum. **Please note that our arrival back to school will be at 4pm**. We ask parents to collect the children from the playground at 4pm and the class teachers will take children to their after-school club if needed. If we are delayed on the return journey, then the class teachers will inform the office on the day.

All children should be in their school uniform for the trip. We are asking children to only bring necessary things (lightweight coat, packed lunch, water bottle ect.) as we will be travelling on a train and tube. They will not need any toys or books for the journey.

Your child should come to school with a healthy packed lunch. All lunches should not include any fizzy drinks, sweets or products containing nuts (this includes Nutella sandwiches/some granola bars). **Please email the Y4 team by return if your child requires a school packed lunch.** If we do not receive an email, then we will assume that your child is bringing their own packed lunch on the day.

Please ensure, if required, that your child has their asthma pump/Epi pens with them just in case. We understand that this is very short notice but we do need some parents to help support us on this trip.

Thank you to the parents who have already expressed an interest in helping out on our school trips this year. We do need some parent support on this trip. If you are able to help us then please could you contact us via the Y4 email: y4@stillnessjs.lewisham.sch.uk.

Many thanks.

Y4 Team















